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JUDGE RAINEY: Good morning,
my name is Charles Rainey, and I am
the Administrative Law Judge who is
assigned to this case, and this is
the:case of John B. Doherty‘versus
Agua Pennsylvania, incf at
C-20065732.

I note the appearances;by
telephone of John B. Doherty, who is

appcaring pro se, or on his own

‘behalf, and also the appearance of

 Frances P. Orth, Esquire, who is

appearing on behalf of Agua
Pennsylvania, Incorporated.

Mr. Doherty, as‘the
complainant in this case, and since
it's my understandimgithat you are

challenging existing rates, that vyou

~have the burden of proving that you

are entitled to the relief that you
have reguested.
The procedure we will follow

will be that you will first'be'given

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. {218) 731-5847
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an opportunity to present testimony
in regard to your complaint. Your
testimony will be subject to any

guestions that I might have as well

‘as any guestions that counsel for

Agua Pennsylvania, Incorporated might
have. Aqua Pennsylvania,

Incorporated in turn will be given an

opportunity to put on a witness or

witnesses in its defense. The

testimony provided by Agua

Pennsylvania's witness or witnesses,

likewise, will be subject to
cross~examination.
Mr. Doherty, do you have any

gquestions with regard to either your

burden of proof or the procedure that

we will follow this morning?
MR . DOHERTY:‘ No, I don't.
JUDGE RAINBY: aAnd I'm going
to ask yéu to continue to spéak,upf
MR. DOHERTY: TI'11l try.
JUDGE RAINEY: The court

reporter is shaking her head up and

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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down.
My . Doherty, let me swear you
in at this time. |
* K.k
JOHN B. DOHERTY,
after having been‘first}duly sworn,
was examined and téstifiéd as
follows: |
. ok %

JUDGE RAINEY: I'm going to

‘ask you to provide your full name and

spell your last name. |

MR . DQHERTY¥ Jolmn B. Doherty,
D-O-H-E-R-T-Y. | | |

JUDGE RAINEY : 'Ahd your
address?

MR. DOHERTY: 214 Lee Circle,
Bryn Mawxr, PA, 19010.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Doherty,
please provide testimony in regard to
your Complaint. |

MR . DOHERTY: Okay. My
testimony was in my ietter addressed

to the Commission.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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JUDGE RAINEY: Let me just
state for the record that‘whilerwe
were off the record, there were
certain documents Lhat were marked
for identification. Those were
documents that were attached to Mr.
Doherty's Complaint, and so that we

have, then, Complainant EBxhibit 1,

Complainant Exhibit 2, and

Complainant Exhibit 3, and I believe

at this time, Mr. Doherty, you were

referring to what was marked as

Cbmplainant Exhibit Number 3; is that
correct? |

MR ., DQHERTY: That's corredt.

JUDGE RAINEY:‘ Why don't you
then explain for the-fecord what
Complainant Exhibit 3 states,

MR . DQHERTy;  Te -

JUDGE RAINEY: Again, I'm
going to ask yvou to gpéak up as
loudly as you can. Get close to that
telephone and speak up as loudly as

you can.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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MR. DCHERTY: Exhibit 3 hasg -~
summar izes the complaint of four
items. Number dne, all customers are
paying a monthly minimum charge no
matter how much watexr they use.

MS. ORTH: I'm sorry, Your
Honox, I can't hear anything.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Doherty?

MR. DOHERTY: What I'm géing

to do, T'm on one line and my wife on

the other. I'm going to switch
phones. 1t might give you better
reception. Hold on. Does this sound

any bettex?

JUDGE RAINEY: can'you hear,
Miss Orth? |

MS. ORTH: Yes, Your Honor.

MR. DOHERTY: Exhibit 3 is ny
letter of December 20th, and I
summarized the complaint in foux
paragraphs. I guess each of you have
a copy of them. I can read them to
you or --

JUDGE BRAINEY: You can

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (23i8) 731-9847
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summarize that, Mr. Doherty, Jjust so
that for the record we have a good
synopsis of the hature of vyour
complaint . |
| MR. DOHERTY: Okay. Well, all
customers of Aqua pay a monthly
minimum charge no mattet how much
water they use, and an additional
DSIC charge bf’five petcent is
calculated or added to the minimum
charge. and in item 3, I refer to’a
schedule of billings which we have
assigned I believe as Exhibit Number
1. And in that Exhibit, I éxplain
that for the year 20035, I paid 120
dollars minimum charge, which was 22
percent of our tatal'bill“ And then
when you add the five percent DSIC‘
charge, the total comes out to a
revised 126 dollars, or 25.9 percent
of my total bill.

I did make a revision‘te the
caption based on information that

Miss Orth sent. I had a small math

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-59847
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exror, and actually it created a --

it makes the minimum charge even

larger than what I said in the

original letter.

Aand then item 4, I said the

company's annual report for 2004

indicated they had 835 thousand

customers in Pennsylvania, and 57

percent of their revenues come from

customers inzpennsylvania- So a
guick calculation indicates
dpproximately éfaithousand consumers
in the State are paying this
guestionable minimum chargeg

And thenul went on to,say -
explain'my understanding of utility
rate making, that ydu‘r&ventitled to
a recovery of your costvplus a
reasonable,profit, a definition of a
minimum‘charge, the compensation of a 

company when a customer did not use

-- or used very little water during a

billing period, for example, the

company would charge a minimum amount

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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Lo a customer who has a wvacant
property oxr is away frxom home, and

that's the typical understanding of a

minimum charge.

So I'm asking the PUC to
grant relief from this minimum charge
to me and I guess to all the otherx
people that pay itk"And'I did point
out that I'm a'shareholder of --

JUDGE RAINEY: We're losing
you just a bit. Keep that voice up,
Mr. Dohexrty. |

| MR. DOHERTY : At’the end of
the 1etter, I pbint out that I'm a
shareholder of Agua, and I'm
basically troubled with the concept
of assessing all customers with a
minimum charge on top of rates that
are based on the cost of the’
company's investments plus a
reasonable profit. And the company!'s
market value has increased more than
11 percentl in the calendar year 2005,

so they're not hurting. And this

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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idea of a minimum charge just needs
to be over and above what is normal
profit.

MS. ORTH: Your Honor, may I
ask Mr. Doherty, please, to repeat
that last sentence. He dropped off.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mzr. Doherty,

MR. DOHERTY: Yes, I heard
that. |

| JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.

MR. DOHERTY: The company's

market value has increased more than

11 percent during the calendar vyear
2005, and I was:pointing cut that
that, in my mind, 1s more than an
adeguate return’cn their investment.
I don’t understand why they need this
extra ten dollars from 476rth0usand
customers in the State of
Pennsylvania.’ Ahd I did say that
both of us -~ me and my wife have
called the water company, and their

representatives told us to contact

‘the PUC.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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And I -~ that's basically all
I have to say. |

JUDGE RAINEY; Let me ask you
this, Mr. Dohexrty. I just want to be
clear with regard to the relief that
S you'lre reguesting in this case. Are
you reguesting that you not be biiled
the minimum charge at all, oxr are you
kréquesting that ycu not be billed the
minimum charge every month?

MR. DOHERTY: I'm reguesting
that the'minimum chargé be done away
with and it only be treated as a true
minimum charge to peopie that don't
use water, ahd they would be
compensating the company for the
provision of service that they're not
accepting. So what I'm saying is -~
reguesting that the éon&ept of a
minimum charge be strictly revised so
that people that -- only a few people
have to pay it, nctreverybbdy‘

JUDGE RAINEY: So there will

be an elimination of the minimum

PRECISION EEPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847

1
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charge for households such as yours
which use water, and thatyit would
only apply in -- to those properties
that don't use water? |

MR. DOHERTY: Right, or that
don't use an adeguate amount of
water, what you would, I guess,
consider a normal amount of water.
They could ~- the company could
establish what is a basic amoﬁnt cthat
would regquire anything below that
people would have to pay a minimum
charge.

JUDGE RAINEY: Miss Orth, do
vou have‘~— I'm sorry,fmrg Doherty,
vou stated that your wife was also on
the telephone. Was she -- does $he
have any testimony that she wanted to
provide as well, or 1is she just
iistening in?

MR. DOHERTY: She's basically
listening in,’but she's free to speak
up whenever she wants.

JUDGE RAINEY : I would need to

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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swear her in. So Miss Dohexty, are
yvou there?

MRE. DOHERTY: Yes.

‘JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Doherty,
did wyou have any‘testimony that you
wanted to provide in this case?

MRS . DOHERTY: I'm backing up
my husband --

JUDGE RAINEY: You don't have

anything additional that you wanted

to add, because I would need Lo swear

you in, that's why I'm asking.
MR. DOHERTY: Why don't you
sweaxr hexr in'just in case.
JUDGE RAINEY: 2ll right.
Miss Doherty, ié that ckay with you?
MRS. DOHERTY: Fine.
Lo
MARGARET DOHERTY,
after having been first duly sworn,
was examinéd and testified as
ﬁollows;
Kok Kk

JUDGE RAINEY: What is your

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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full name?’

MRS . DOHERTY: Margaret M.
Doherty, D-O-H-E-R-T-Y.
| JUDGE RAINEY: And what is
your address?

MRS. DOHERTY: 214 Lee Circle,
Bryn Mawr, Pennsylvania, l9010.

JUDGE RAINEY: Go ahead with
your testimony.

MRS. DOHERTY: T guess T was
the one who first brought it up that
a minimuam charge to me is something
where yOu are charged a minimum
charge for something that you haven't
used the complete amount of. If you
buy something and they say you have
to spend 25 dollars or -- and you
only spend 9, they're going to charge
you the difference or they're going
to tack on the differernce with the 9
dollars to bring it up to 25, |

I guess we just don't
understand why everyone in

Pennsylvania is being charged this

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-5847
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ten dollar minimum charge when you're |
already paying for the water and then
~- and it's as if‘you‘re‘not - -
they're saying, hey, you're not using
enough water, so we're charging
evérybody tenvdollars,extra. I guess
that's all I have to say right now.
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Miss - =
MRS. DOHERTY: I'm SOrTY,
could I just add one thing?
,JUDGEkRAINEY: Go ahead.
MRS. DOHERTY: At a time when

everybody isktrying to conserve

‘water, you're also trying to be

frugal. aAnd when people just tack on

an additional ten dollars, you're

thinking, why am I trying so hard?
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Thank
you, Ms . Doherty.

- Miss Orth;’did vou have any
questions for either Mr. or Mrs.
Dohexrty? ‘ ’

- MS. ORTH: Yes, Your Homnor,

I'd like to direct my guestions to

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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Mx. Doherty, if I may~
JUDGE RAINEY: That's fine.
M. Dohcrty, these guestions are for
you. Go ahead,kMiss‘Orth‘
‘ %ok R
CROSS*EXAMINATIQN
ke ke
ORTH
Good morning, Mr . Donexrty.
A Good morning.

Sir, in your direct testimony, you

indicated some figures with regard to the

'mompany, and T believe you said that there

are 835 thousand customers for the company.

Q.

sir?

A, Yes, I did.

And where did you obtain that figure,

A. ‘That's on -~ it's on your --

in your annual report on page 2, there's a

chart there. It says -~

Q.

With regard to the annual report,

what company are you referring to?

Q.

A, Agua America.

You do understand that the water

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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utility that services you is Aqua

Pennsylvania?

A I do, and they're 100 pexcent

owned by Agqua America.

Q. Do you undexrstand that Agua

Pennsylvania is a subsidiary of Agua
America?

A Yes, I do.

Q. So you do understand that they are

two differenﬁ companies?

A. I_disagreé Qith‘that.
Q. On what basis do you disagree that
Acgua PennsylVania is a different company

than Agua America?

A It's 100 percent owned by Aqgqua
America.
Q. That's your basis, sir?

A Yes, it is.
Q. Okay. VWith regard to the figures,

then, that you provided today, are they the

figures that vyou obtained from the Acua

America annual report?
A, Yes.

Q. and that's the annual report from

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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Al That's cofrectﬁ
Q. Okay. With regard to the definition
of the minimum charge, I believekthat you
testified that your commorn kﬁowledge of the
minimum charge is the definition you'wve
provided today; is that correct? |

A, Yes, it is.

Q. And what is the basis for the common

knowledge? Where did ycu find that
definition?

AL T researched the term minimum
charge, énd I came across a website called
teachmefinance.com.

Q. Okay .

A.k~ And their definition of a
wminimum charge is‘the leest’amount that
will be charged regardiess of the:amount of
service rendered.

Q. And, sir, did you look at the

definition within Agua’'s tariff?

A, Yeg, I d4did.
Q. is that the same definition?
AL No.,

PRECISION REPCORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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Q. All right. With regard to your --
vour testimony today, you!ve also testified
with regard to being here today on behalf of

customers other than yvourself and your

~wife. What is your basis for that? Have

you been -- have yvou been provided some kind
of legal authority to do that, sir?
A. No, I haven't.

Q. - So you're not really here on behalf

~of anyone legally, your testimony is for

yourself and your wife?

A I1t's forxr myself and my wife
and, of course, Judge‘Rainey, who represents
the people of Pennsylvania as a judge of‘thev
Public Utility Commission.

MS. ORTH: Your Honor, can you
respond to that, please-

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me just say
that I'm here as the person to
adjudicate this particular dispute,
Mr . Doherty, and not here in any 
representative capaéity"

MR . DOHERTY: Okay. Well, the

Public Utility Commission does

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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represent the pecple of Pennsylvania,
am I correct?

JUDGE RAINEY: Well, the
Pennsylvania Public Utility
Commission has oversight orx
regulatory authority with regard to
the public utilities in the State.

MR. DOHERTY: That's correct.
I agree with that. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. |

MS. ORTH: Your Honor, at this
point, then, I would end my cross of
Mx . Doherty, but I will want to make
a motion on that latter issde,

JUDGE RAINEY:"On what issue
was that, Miss Orth?

| MS. ORTH: On the issue‘thac
he has provided testimony today
purpdrtedly on behalffcf’o:hers than
himself and his wife, in other words,
that he doesn;t have the authcrity or
the standing to do that, and I wou.d
move to strike that kind of

testimony.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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JUDGE RAiNEY: Okay. Well --
all right. In terms of you would
want the teStimonyylimited £o his’
reproesentation of himself and his
wife?

MS. ORTH: That's correct.

MR. DOHERTY : I understand
what you're saying. It's a very

legalistic approach. I doubt if all

835 thousand Pennsylvania customers

‘would be able to talk to you in a

reasonable way on this issue.

JUDGE RAINEY: And certainly,
Miss Orth, you can make any motion
that you would want to make in this
particular case. If, in fact, Mr.
Doherty were able to get the type of
relief which he is requesting in his
case, certainly it would then impact
mare‘persons than just himself and
hié wife.

But in aﬁy event, again, Miss
Orth, you are certainly welcome to

make any motions that you want to

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215; 731-9847
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Let me just ask Mr., Doherty
this. We referred to your exhibits
in this case,

and you gave us some
description of Complainant Exhibit 1
and also Complainant Exhibit 3, but I

don't know whether you addressed what

‘was marked as Complainant Exhibit 2

at all. Do you want to do that now?
MR. DORBERTY: Exhibiﬁ 2 I
believe was just our -- one water
bill, and on there it does show é
minimum charge of ten dollars and,
you know, the fact that our regular
water usage bill was‘cniy 43 ~~k33
dollars, and’ten dollars in addition
to that was the minimum charge. And
then the DSIC charge is célcuiated on
the total 43 dollars, which points

out. that a large percent of the

gquestionable minimum charge.

JUDGE RAINEY: And that DSIC

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {218) 731-9847

22

monthly water bill is this ten dollar



IS R s ) TN & 1 R - SRS 1V SR (& B

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

i9
20
21
22
23
24

.23

charge, that's the distribution
system improvement charge; is that
corxrectL? - :

MR. DOHERTY: Right. From
what I can tell, the ten dollar

minimum charge is based on that as

well as the water use.

JUDGE RAINEY: Let's, at this
time, before we start to take | |
testimony from Agua PennsyiVania‘s
witness or witnesses, address
Complainant Exhibits 1, 2 and 3.

Miss Orth, do you havé any
objection to the admission into
evidence of Complainant Exhibits 1, 2
and‘a?k |

’MS‘ ORTH : Your HonQi, with
regard to EXhibit'l, with the change
that Mr. Doherty has made to that
Exhibit, I don't have any objection
to that Exhibit. ; |

| JUDGE RAINEY: So that would
be admitted intO‘eVidence. |

MS. ORTH: With regard to

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847



SRR T N I O

11
12
12
14
15

16

17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24

24

Exhibit 2, I don't have any dbjectiqn
to that Exhibit. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Exhibit Number
2 will be admitted into evidence.

MS.‘OQTH: ‘Andkwith regard to
Exhibit 3, in light of the fact that
Mx . Dohefty testified, I would object
to this Exhibit going into evidence.
It does contain information that's |
already provided in his téSCiany-

JUDGE RAINEY} You mean that
it}s duplicative?

MS. ORTH: 1It's duplicative,
and -- it's duplicative, and it -- it
references a support for -- for
people who are not in thekcasé, in
other words, for the rest of'the‘
customer base, on which he doesn't
have standihg.

JUDGE RAINEY: What parts of

the letter in parzicular,kor are you

saying the entire letter represents

his representing persons other than

" himself and his wife?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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MS. ORTH: If you'll give me a
moment, Your Honor. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Yeég

MS. ORTH: Your Honor, 1 don't
see that specifically in here, but
what I do see is testimony with
regard to Aqua America, so I wduld
move to strike anything with regard
to Agua America that‘s in this
document .

JUDGE RAINEY: Now, vyou did

refer in your cross-examination of

Mr ., Doherty to a figure that he gave,
and I think it's in regard torpoint
number 4.

| MS; ORTH: Your Honor}

throughout this document there's

references to both Agua America as

well as to different percentages, and
I'm not sure he's gualified to give
that kind of information. That's why
T initially said in light of his
testimony, I'm not sure if this

document itself is necessary. T

PRECISION REPORTING, IKC. (215) 731-9847
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would direct you, for exémpie; to
page 2.

JUDGE RAINEY? YGS;

MS. ORTH: Where he talks
about the rate of inflatiomn,
increased percentages, et cetera. I
mean, that information, first of all,
is not -~ is not something that he
would necessarily have the expértiée
to provide, and again, some of the
information is based on Agua America,
the parent company. This is not the
company at jssue in this case.

MR. DOHERTY: Your Honor, I
would like to make a comment here.,

JUDGE RAINEY: Why don't you
respond, Mr. Dohexty. '

MR. DOHERTY: On page 2 in

paragraph 1, one number I quote is

‘the 14.4 percent increase that

they're attempting to get. I got

that off of a letter that o
JUDGE RAINEY: Keep that voice

up, Mr. Doherty.

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. (21%) 731-9847
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MR. DOHERTY: I got that off a
letter that came from Aqua |
PcnnsYlvania. It was cailed é notice
of proposed rate changes.

MS. ORTH: For what year, Mr.
Dohexrty?

MR. DOHERTY: The letter, it
said, on November 18th, 2005, Aqua
Pennsylvania is filing a reguest with
the Public Utility Commission to
increase your water rates as of
January 18th, 2006. In this letter
they gave a typical increase for
residential customer, which will be S
dellars and 44 cents. That comes out
to a 14.4 percent increase. That is
a fact. |

MS. ORTH: Your Honcr; I would
object to that in light of the fact
that that is not parc of this case,
that's part of a diﬁferent rate case
that's pending before ﬁhe Public
Utility Commission currently under a

different docket nunber.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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JUDGE RAINEY: ’Mr; Doherty?
- MR. DOHERTY: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: This Case is
limited to the existing rates of Aqua
Pennsylvanié,‘Incorporated, and to
the extent that yoﬁ have any
challenge or any protest in regard to
their proposed rate increase, then
you would need to file a complaint in
that case.

MR . DOHERTY: Okav.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.

MR. DOHERTY: Will they héve a

minimum charge in that case or are

they doing away with the minimum

charge?

JUDGE RAINEY: Well, I don't
have theif rate’proposal before me.
Miss Orth, do you wént to respond to
that?

MS. ORTH: I can, Your Honor.
Mr. Griffin can respond to it
specitically, but I do believe the

minimum charge will be continued,

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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ves.

JUDGE RAINEY: ckay. So --

'MR. DOHERTY: So that's the
issue we're talking about.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, we're
talking about that issue, but -~ but
we're talking about the exiéting rate
in this case as opposed to the

proposed rate in what is presently

‘before the Commission for

consideration in terms of the rate
increase proposal of Agqua
Pennsylvania, Incorporated. So that
-- to the extent that you have any
protests against that proposed rate
increasé, you would need to file a
complaint in that particular réte
docket .

MR. DOHERTY: Okay. I'l1l
consider that.

JUDGE RAINEY: So this case is
limited, then, to the existiﬁg rates
of Agua Pennsylvania, Incorporated.

That having been said, I'm

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 732-9847
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going to allow for the admission into
evidence of Complainant’Exhibit |
Number 3 with the understanding that,
M. Doherty; you do not have |
representétive authority over any
household other than your own, and
thétynhis case is limited to Agua
Pennsylvania, Incorporated, and that
it is 1imitedyto the existing rates
of Agua Pennsylvania, Incorporated,

and in particular regarding your

Complaint, which is to the minimum

charge. Okay. 2All right, 

So we have addresséd that .

Before we take the testimony,
then, of agua Pennsylvania,
Incorporate&’s witness or witnesses,
is there anything that'you\wanted Lo
add to your testimony at this time,
Mra’Dcherty? |

MR. DOHERTY: No.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Miss
Orth, do you have a witness?

MS. ORTH: Yes, Your Hondr, I

PRECLSION RE?ORTINS, INC. {(21%) 731-9847
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‘would like to have Robert Griffin

testify, please.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mxr. Griffin,

let me swear you in.

L .
ROBERT GRIFFIN,
after having been first duly sworn,

was examined and tescified as

}follows:

,‘***

JUDGE RAINEY: Please provide
your,fuli name and spell your last
name . | | |

THE WITNESS: My name is
Robert Griffin, G«R»I~F;F~I~N.k

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Griffin, by
whom are you employed?

THE WITNESS: I'm employed by
Agqua Pennéylvania, Incorporated.

JUDGE RAINEY: What‘is vour
business title? | |

THE WITNESS; My business
citle is mahégér of regulatory

accounting.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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JUDGE RAINEY: what is your
business address? |
THE WITNESS: Business address
is 762 Lancaster Avenue, Bryn Mawr,
Pennsylvania, 19010.
JUDGE:RAINEYf’nplease proceed,
Miss Orth. |
* *.*
DIRECT EXAMINATION
L

BY MS. ORTH:

 QJ Mr. Griffin, can you pléaseidescribe

~your education and business experience.

A Yes, I have a BS degree in

accounting from Villanova University and an

MBA in managerial accounting from what is

now called Philadelphia University,

Philadelphia College of Textiles and Science
when I received ny degree.

I have 38 years of experience,
39 years will be -- wilil have completed 39
years in May of this year. I worked in the
accountingjdeparcment for Agqua Pennsylvania,

Incorporated, and for most of my 39 years
P . , v

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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I5ve worked for the accounting department.
I'm currently a member of the Rates and
Revenue Committee of the National
Association of Water Companies, and I was a
forﬁer member of thé.Accountihg Committee df
that Same organiiation. |

Q. . With regard tb yvour responsibilities
at Agua, can you describe them, please.

A, Yes, among my cther duties,
i‘m.respensible for the preparation and
filing of Pénnsyl&ania\tariffs and
Pennsylvania rate filings, and I'm the
principal.witness,.the-accounting witness,
for cases like this and also rate cases.

Q. Are you familiar with Aquaf
Pennsylvania's tariff'rates'as'part of your
duties and responsibilities as.maﬁager of
regulatory accounting?

A. Yes, I'm the preparer of the
hariﬂfs; and I'm also the filer of those
tariffs.

0. Are you familiar with the rates for
the main division of Agua Pennsylvania?

A Yaes, I am.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847




1 0. And does the main divisiqn include
2 the location of Lee Circle in Bryn Mawr,
3 Pennsylvania, where the complainant's
4 property is located?
5 - Yes, 1t does.
6 Q. Mr. Griffin, in your capacity as
7 manager of reguiatory accounting, are you
g familiar with the CIaim raised by Mr. and
9’ Mrs. Doherty in this case?
10 ' A Yes, wvery much. I listened to
1l Mr. and Mrs. Doherty's complaints, and I
12 understand that their complaint has tb do
13 with the minimum charge of Agua Pennsylvania
14  as well as the distribution system
15 improvement charge known as DSIC.
16 Q. And those charges, the minimum charge
A7 and the distribution system improvement
ig Qharge, were they approved,by the
19 Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission?
20 A Yes, they were.
21 Q. Is Agua permitted to simply raise its
22 rates at any time at its own discretion?
23 ' A No. Agua Pennsylvania,
24 - Incorporated is a reguiatéd utility, and we

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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must seek the Pennsylvania Public Utility
Commigsion's approval to raise rates. In
addition to that, we have reguirements to

file~quarterly'and annual reports.

Q. Can you explain the rate process when

- Agua seeks an increase from the Public

Utility Commission.

A Yes, because Agua Penﬁsylvania
ies regulated by the Pennsylvania Public
Utility Commission, there are reguirements
that we must go through for base rate '
filings.

Q.  And what is a base rate filing?

A A base‘raté filing is when we
seek an increase or a decrease in the base
walter rates. And the base water rates are
two, minimum charge and the consumption
charge. Those Ewo charges are known as the
base rates. And whén the company, Aqua
Pennsylvania, Incorporated, seeks to change
its base rates, minimum charge and
consumption charge, we file a rate filing
with the Commission. It's quite’—~ guite an

undertaking. It's a complete box of

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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filing. It includes a ¢ost of sexrvice
study. It includes tariff. It includes
accecounting and en§ineéring information that
would allow the Commission and any active
party to understand theVCase and'to look
into any aspect of the case.

| The tariff that the company
fileé wiﬁh the rate filing is éfﬁective upon

60 days notice unless the Office of Trial

Staff or some other active party, for

example, the Office of Consumer Advocates,
if they file a formal complaint against the

£filing, then the Commission has an

additional seven months to make a decision.

The 50 day of the tariff plus
the seven months means that there's really
nine months from the time the company files

the case or, for example, for a discovery to

be raised, for the company to answer the

discovery for opposing parties, the active
parties to file testimony for, the mompany
te file rebuttal testimony and so on, until

you get to the cross-examination hearings,

when myself and other company witnesses as

PRECISION REPCRTING, IKC. (215) 731-9847
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Wellvaé the opposing party witneSses'are
cross-examined by the attormeys, the oﬁher
attorneys‘

| | PolloWing that, there's'r

briefs. The Judge will file ~- issue &

- recommended decision towards the end of the

case. The Commission, probably 30 to 60

daYS after a recommended decision, w111 
issue an order. That's really the process
of rate making. | |

In this case we've goné
through that entire process, and it was a
fully litigated\case} The case I'm
referring to is[thE‘zooz'rate filing that
was approved in August of 2004. That's the
case in which the ten dollar winimum charge
was approved by the.Commissioﬁ,
Q. And that's the ten dollar minimum
charge that the Dohertys are disputing
today?

A Correct.

Q. Does the PUC reguire that Agua notify

its customers of a proposed rate increase?

A. Yes. Agua and all class A

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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‘,public utilitcies subject Lo the Pennsylvania

Public Utility Commission's jurisdiction
really have two alternatives to notify its
customers.
MR. DOHERTY: Can I
interrupt? ' '
JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Doherty,
what's the matter? 7
MR. DOHERTY: Nothing is the
matter. I just wanted to point out
JUDGE RAINEY: I'11l tell you
what to do. Why don't you keep hold
of your gquestions. Youkmight want to
write them down. You'll have an
opportunity to ask guestions of Mr.
Griffin after he has completed his
direct &xamiha&ion.
k MR. DOHERTY : ’Okay. Fine.
JUDGE RAINEY: &All right.
Let's see, where were we Sk mere vou
answering a guestion, Mr. Griffin, or
were you asking a question, Miss

S Orth?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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THE WITNESS: Ycur Honor, I
was answéring a guestion about the
notification prbcess to customers and
rate f£ilings, and I was éaying that
there's two alternatives the company
has . It really{~~ it’s'depehdent
whether the company has ~-- bills ali
of their customers on monthly billing
or not, becausé at the time of the
raté filing, if the company bills its
customers all monthly, it'has an

alternative to file -- send the

notification to customers in a bill

stuffer. It's the next bill that
goes out to those customers.

At the time of the 2003 rate

f£iling, Agqua Pennsylvania was not

billing all of its customers on a
monthly basis, so we did not have

that alternative. S0 as a result we

mailed as a separate stand alone

letter notice to every customer of

the rate increase,

BY‘MS. ORTH :

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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Q. And if the Dohertys were~a customer
in Aqua Pennsylvania's service area in |
August of -~ oxr, I'm sdrry, in 2003 when the
notices went out, would a notice have been
sent to their service property?

A Yes, it'would.
Q. Okay .

MS. ORTH: Your Honor, I now
intend to refer to the exhibits that
were previously marked and you
described. I'm going to direct Mr.
Griffin to Exhibit Number 1.

JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you.

BY MS. ORTH: |
0. Mr. Griffin, with regard to Exhibit
Number 1, are you familiar with this
document ? |

A Yes. Thiskis’the notice that
I was referring to just a m;hute agd that
was sent as a letter to all of our main
division customers in November of 2003 .
Q. - And with regard to that notice, you
haad indicated already that it was sent by a

separate mailling.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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Do you believe this notice
wduld héve been sent to Mr. Doherty as well?

A Yes. Mr. Doherty'is part of
the main division, and I believe he was a
customer in 2003 when the notice was sent,
so, yes. |
Q. Referring you to that Exhibit Number
1, can you generaliy go through the
information provided in the Exhibit from the
beginning tb the end.

A, Yes, I'll take it by
paragraph. First of all, this notice is
sent only tb our main division customers,
which main division customers are the
majority of the customers that Agua
Pennsylvania serves in Pennsylvania.

The first paragraph states the
date of the filing and the fact that the
Commission has 60 days to file a complaint
in the case, and if no Camplaint is filed,
then the water rates, based on the company's

request, wonld be effective on'January lL4ath,

2004. The Commission, through its Office of

Trial Staft, did object to this case, and so

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 73.-9847
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a full invescigation was underway until
August 1l4th, 2004. and that information is
provided in the first paragraph. | |
Q. And if I may interrupt you, Mr.
Grittin. For the record, I see the hamé‘of
Pennéylvania suburban Water Company
mentioned in that paragraph. Can you
indicate what that means or how that name
relateSVCO Agua Pennsvlivania, Inc.?

A Yes, Pennsylvania Suburban
Water Company was the former name of Agua
Pennsylvania, Inc. It's the same company.
The company changed its name I believe in

2004, January 2004, but it's really the same

company .
Q. It is the same company?.
A | Yes.

Q. I'm sorry, I think you were moving on
to paragraph 2. |

A. Okay, paragraph 2,vthat'starts
with the heading Rate Reguest, 1is
information regarding the rate filing, the
fact that the rate filing is mostly dapital

driven and that there's reasons why water

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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utilities have to spend a lot of capital
dollars. All that information is contained
in paragraph 2, including some of the

capital that was -- that was upgraded in the

time between the last case and this case.

Q. - And can you describe some of that
capital for the record, please.

I Well, ves, it says that
there's a total of 192 million ofvcapital
that was spent between the last case and
this case, and it talks about in the main

division that there were upgrades to

treatment plants, wells, booster stations,

replacement of aging pipes, et cetera.

Q. Okay .

A Then the next paragraph talks

- about comparison of rates, the current

monthly bill versus the préposed monthly
bill under the rate filing. It breaks it 
down by customer class. Foliowingkthat we
refer to the fact that the -- all this
information is provided in the company's‘
tariff suPpiement 20, the water PA PUC 1.

It was filed with the Commissiorn. It's also

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (225} 731-9847
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on our website for customers to look at.

It also indicates there that
any rate material at all can be reviewed by
customers at our office in Bryn Mawr. and
in addition to that, there's a statement of
reasons, Whiéh is a plain language version
of a document that explains,the reasons for
uhe increase. And this statement of reasons
is also on the website, at least it was at
the pendericy of the rate case, and we also
had copires to mail out upon customer
reqguest.

The next paragraph talks about

‘the PUC's role in the rateé increase process,

the rate filing process, and then probably'
the most important part of the notice,
actions you can take. There are a number of
actions you can take through the rate
process. Like, for example, you can send a

letter to the Commission. You could go to

the -- vou know, one of the four public

input sgessions that were held in the 2003
rate case. You could testify undex oath,

and that testimbny would be‘looked at by the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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Juage. and you could be a party to the case
by filing a formal complaint. That*s the |
information that's included in the notice.
Q. with regard to this particular case
that was filed in 2003, can you describe the
other parties who you indicated did
participate in the case?

| A Yes. Well, the Commissiont's
Office of Trial Staff participated in the
case, as well as the 0Office of Consumexr
Advocates, Office of Small Business
Advocates, and some other large usefﬁ
customers also participated in the case.
Q. And you préviously indicated that
this particular rate increase became
effective in August of 2004. Do you know
the specific date for the effective date of
that fate increase?

A Yes, that was August 5th,

2004 .
Q. Mr. Griffin, I‘dvlike to refer vyou
now to Bxhibit 2. Do you have that

dmcument?

A. Yes.

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. (218} 731-9847
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Q. Can you identify Bxhibit 2, please.

A. Yes, Exhibit 2 is a tariff
page, and a tariff page means -- a tariff is
a public utility's rates and rules and

regulations. A tariff is filed with the

Commission, and when the Commission approves

the tariff, then the utility can c¢harge
these rates to customers.

This particular tariff noted
at the top as supplement 44 is called a
cmmpliance tariff, because this tariff was

filed in compliance with the Commission's

- rate order that was issued on August 4th,

2004. And it stated that the cowmpany upon
one day's notice could file for the nhighexr
rates. And the compliance tariff not only

i8 a tariff, but what's also contained in

‘that tariff are proof of revenue, proof that

these rates will not exceed what the
Commission has told the company it could
raise rates by. That's what this page is.

Q. S50, now, referring you to the centexr

 of the page, which has schedule of rates

meter service, can yvou describe the first

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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ng,‘please,‘and how 1t would relate to the
Dmhertys. |

A, Yes. And before I do that,‘I
could certainly describe the box, but I
think it would be helpful if I -- if I

explained to everybody listening this

minimum charge and how it -- how it is part

of the rate case.

wheﬁ I mentioned before that
the company has base rates, a minimum charge
and a consumption charge in its cost of
service sLudy, that cost of service Study is
based on what's‘called a base extra capacity
method, and that's the GmmmissiOn approved
method for class A water utilities in the
Stage of Pennsylvania. The base'&xtra
capacity method takes costs of the company
and breakskthem down into wvarious
components. There's costs related to fire
protection. There's coSts~relatéd»to
maximum hour and maximum day use. And based
on those costs, the cost of service study
takes . those coSts, puts them into buckets,

and those costs are recovered either through

PRECISION REPORTINC, INC. (215) 731-98a7
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a minimum charge or through a consumption
charge, one or the other. |
The fire protection costs,

naturally are recovered through fire rates,
but all other costs are recbvered through
minimum charge and consumption charge.

| Now, not all costs are
recovered through consumption charges.
Quite a number of costs are covered through

a minimum charge. Now, if the company in

its cost of service study did not have a

minimum charge, then on average the
consumption charge would be ten dollars
higher a wonth for customers, because those
costs then that are recovered through the
minimum charge would have to be recovered

through the consumption charge. It's not

80. We actually recover some of our costs

through minimum charge and some of our costs
through consumption charge. I'm sorry that
thektarminalcgy confuses some customers, and
I apologize for that.

There is a language in our

tariff that does describe the términolagy,

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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but if customers don‘t want to use that,
there's not much T can do. But what I can
tell you is the type of costs that are

recovered in the minimum charge and not

- recovered in consumption charge.

Q. So they are exclusive of each other?
A They are. They're exclusive,

Therets definite costs that are recovered in

- minimum charge and definite costs covered in

consumption charge. And the costs recovered
in the minimum charge are the turn on and
the return of meters and servicési And what
that means is that the capital costs of
meters and services that the company has

incurred over a lot of years, the Commission

‘allows the company to earn a return on it.

Now, the return of that customer is
depreciation expense‘k So the combination of
the return that the Commission allows on
that capital plns the depreciation expense,
that's recovered in a minimum charge.

In addition to that;‘the
operating expenses for billing and

collecting and meter reading are also

PRECISTION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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recovered in the minimum charge only. And
there is one other cost component that's
recovered in minimum charge cnly, and that
is the unrecovered public fire protection
cost. In Pennsylvania, there is a law that
says the public utilities cannot charge
townships and municipalities more than 25
parcent of their cost of service. They pay
that cost, and the rest of the cost is‘pald
for by residentialycustcmers through the
mirimum chafge. |
As a backdrop, I wanted to

provide that information to everybody.
That's kind of technical, but it -- it goes
to the heart of the problém¢

. But now I'd like to explain

the taritf, Exhibit 2.

Q. The first box labeled customer

charge?

A Right. That first bbx,
customex charge, is the charge to customers
ta recover the costé that I had mentioned.
And it's broken down betweeﬁ monthly,f‘

bimonthly and gquarterly. Now, if a customer

PRECISION REPORTING, INC., {215} 731-9847
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is billed wmonthly -- Mr. and Mrs. Daherty I
believe have a five-eighths-inch meter;
Their chdrgc would be ten dollars a month.
The previous charge before this fate
increase was 8 dollars and 75 cehts a month}
So there was an increase.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Griffin, I
just want to be clear. So you're
using the term;minimumyaharge and
customer charge synonymoule?

THE WITNESS: I'm sorxrry, Youx
Honor. No, I should be more explicit
Athan that.

When you go to the company's
tariff, they're not the same.aﬁ all.
The customexr charge is a charge -
and that's what thektariff says,

customer charge. That's where we

charge -- we have no minimum
allowance. And customers only pay

for those costs that I referred to
previously.
A minimum charge is areas that

we take over that already have a

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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minimum charge. And because’cf rate
shock, we cannot bring them
immediately to a customer‘charge‘ So
over time, we reduce their minimum

allowance, but in that time period,

the rate equilization period, they

will have a minimum charge. So
that's why the company has both a
minimuam c¢harge and a‘customér
charge. | ;

And I should also add that Mr.
Doherty's Exhibit 2 -~ this probably
adds to the confusion‘~a that the
company in their billing refers to
customer charge as a minimum charge.
And‘we are going to change this in
the future, but thiS‘prdbably added
to the problem. Mr. Doherty saw the

word minimum charge and didn't

realize that it was actually a

customerxr charge.
MS. ORTH: Does that answer
your guestion, Your Honor?

MR. DOHERTY: I'm the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-98247
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customer‘n~‘

JUDGE RAINBY - Mrx . Doherty,’
you'tll have an oppartunity to ask
your gquestions. I'm just exercising
my Judge's prerogative to’ask
gquestions and interject‘éﬁ this
point. But you'll be given a
specific time period to ask your
questions,’so if you could just hold
off on that right now.

So I just want Lo be clear,
then, Mr. Griffin, so actually what
vou' re saying is that Mr. Doherty’'s
problem actually is with the customer
charge aﬁd nox with the minimum
charge?

THE WITNESS: That's correct,
Your Honor.

JUDGE RATNEY : Okay. And so

you're going to give us a definition

of the customer charge and how that

customer charge is calculated, I'm
hoping.

THE WITHNESS: Yes, Your

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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Honor. In Exhibit 3, I can‘give you
that definition.

JUDGE RAINEY: All right.

THE WITNESS: On Agua Exhibit
3, which at the top of the'page'sayé
Supplemnent Number 44, this is e as I
mentioned before, the -- the
company's tariff is not only the
rules -- the rates of the company,
but it's also the rules and
regulations of thejCOmpany‘ And on
August Sth;‘2G04,rthe same date that
we filed the tariff for the rate
increase, wé‘fiiéd this rule, zrule
number 33 at the top'ofvthe‘page,
where we ciearly‘break out the
definiti¢n'of the &inimum charge from
the customer charge.

Now, the minimum charge says
that there's also a minimum allowance

and that customers will be subject to

a fixed minimum charge in accordance

with the rates. and there's certain

gquantities of water that will be

- PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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allowed without any additional
charge. This is not the case of the
Dohertys, because the main division
does not have a minimum charge, it
has a Customet éharge. But that is
the definition of a minimum charge,
nonetheless.

Now, the definitibn,of the
customer charge is also included
in --

JUDGE RAINEY: Why don't you

55

do this, Mr. Griffin. So with regard

to properties or -- in those areas
where a minimum’chargc is provided,
give us an example. |

THE WITNESS: Yes, for
example, in Bristol Division, Bristol
Division still has a minimum charge,
because when we took o&er that water
operation, theixr minimum charge was
enormous, and we could not bring them
down to zero in any one or two rate
cases. So over time, we're lowering

their minimum allowance. And until

PRECISION REPORTING, INC, (215) 731-9847
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their minimum allowance is completely
eliminated, they wiil haﬁe a minirmum
chargeQ And the company does,not
like minimum charges, minimum
allowances, because it does not send
the proper pricing signal for
conservation. So’that‘s Why the
company is working with the
Cémmission to eliminate all minimum
allowances and minimum chafges.‘ But
nonetheless, at any point iﬁ time,
there are some.

JUDGE RAINEY: Why don't you
do this again, Mr. Grifﬁin, just so
that we're clear on what you're
talking about when you talk about a

minimum allowance. Is that a -- is

that an amount in which customers are

allowed in terms ofkusage of watex
and how then in terms of rates does
that ~~kdoes‘that work?

THE WITNESS: Your Honor, a
minimum chargefand a minimum |

allowance wowuld be -- the allowance

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-5847
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would be the first consumption per
month that a customer would use. For
example, if a customer uses 5
thousand gallons a month, and if the
minimum allowance were 2000 gallons,
then for the first 2000 gallions every
month the customer WGuld only have to
pay the minimum charge. Thexre would
pe no other biometric rate assigned
to &hat. The biometric rate would be
for water used in excess of 2,000
gallons per month in that example.
JUDGE RAINEY:  So is that then
-=~ 1is that a flat charge'frcm -~ from
zero to 2,000 gallons for the month?
THE WITNESS: ‘That's correct,
Your Honoxr. So it doesn't matter if
you use 500 gallons or 2,000. When
you have a minimum allowance, you |
would pay the minimum charge no
mattar if you used the entire amount
or not. | |
JUDGE RAINEY: And then above

the 2,000 or -- yes, above the 2,000,

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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then, there would be an additional
charge? |

THE WITNESS: Céfrect-

JUDGE RAINEY: Sc now we've
got the minimum charge for the
minimum allowance, and I think you
were also going to then define the
customer charge.

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor,

on Agqua Exhibit 3 at the top of the

page‘under Rule 33, the second

paragraph it says, in diviSioﬁs with
a customer charge and no water |
allowance. That means thétfa
customer charge has no water
allowance at all. So eﬁery thousand
gallons of usage would be billéd at a
consumption rate or a consumption
charge. And zhe customer charge is
-- unlike a minimum charge, is not
there to pay For a certain amount of
water. It's strictly there to pay
for customer related costs, the costs

that I had mentioned previously. It

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (213) 731-9847
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all has to do with costs that are
really close to customers, billing
and collecting and metér‘reading.
Those coéts are recovered in the
customer charge as opposed to a
ccnsumptibn charge. So that is what
a customer charge is.

TL's nheir :ecouping of
customer related costs on a monthly
basis. | | | |

and in our definition we say

‘that a customer charge, customers

would be subiject to a fixed customexr
charge in accor&ance te the fates and
for which no gquantity of water would
be allowed without additional
charge. BAnd so that's what the
definition of a cuétomér ¢hafge»is.
JUDGE RAINEY: So there is no
association to waterxr consumption
whatsoever, this is, as vyou stated, a

fixed charge that those customers in

the customer charge divisions pay

regardless of consumption?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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THE WITNESS: That‘s correct,
Youxr Honorx. |
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Go right
ahead. Miss Orth. | | |
BY MS. ORTH:
Q. Yes, Your Honor.

Mr. Griffin, you've previously
testified that the bill‘that CQmplainaﬁt
submitted as Exhibit 2 indicates the word
minimum charge. Has the company taken any
steps té change the bills such that the
terminology won't confuse the custcmers and
allow the customers to‘make the proper
distinction between the minimum énd the
customer charge?

| AN Yes. Stafting I believe March
15th of this yeaxr, the bills -- for example,
for customers of main division which has a
cuétomer charge, the bills will state
customer charge and not minimum’charge, co
avoid confusion. |
Q. Will the definition of the customer
charge be written on the bill?

A, Yes, it will.

PRECLISION REPCRTING, LINC. (215} 731-9847
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0. And where will‘Chat be found on the
bill itself? |

, A That 's on the back of the
bill.
Q. Okay. And if -- if, for example,kthe
customer was in Brist01 and had a minimum
charge, would that text be written on the
bill?

A That cext would be written on

the bill, and the explanation of the minimum

charge would be on the back of the bill as

well.

O. Mr. Griffin, moving back to your
Exhibit 3, have you sufficiently stated the
information that you wanted to provide to
the Court from Exhibit 3?2

A No. I'd 1ike toe go Eack and
explain the top of the page, the customer
charge, and tell you a 11Ltlevbit about it.
Now, we're -- |
Q. Excuse me, are you referring Lo
Exhibit 2 or 3?2

A 1 was just going to say, 1'm

going back to Bxhibit 2.

FRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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BY MS.

,Q‘

MS. ORIH: For clarity, Your
Honoxr, Mr. Griffin is focusing on
Exhibit 2.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Thank

THE WITNESS: The first thing
I'd like to note is if you take a
look at the top left-hand part of the
page of Exhibit 2, it says Agua
Pennsylvania, Inc., main division*
So this page is their -- it was filed
with the Commission, and it's meant
exclusively for the main division.
And that's how we differentiate
between -- like Bristol divisi@h,'for
example, that has a minimum charge
and a minimum allowance, they would
have a pagé as well in the tariff.
ORTH:’

That would be different than this

particular page?

A Yes, and their page would not

say customer charge. It would say minimum

charge and minimum allowance.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215) 731-5847
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Q. Okay .
AL But the main division has a

customer charge, and that's how we

differentiate it. This page is strictly for

main division. A customer charge of ten
dollars per month for five-eighths inch
customers is charged'oﬁ the bill, and if
it’'s bimonthly, it would be 20 dollars per
two months; If they get billed guarterly,
it would be 30 dollars for three months.
It's the same charge. So those three
columns really are‘thé same rate.

0. And with regard to the second box,
can you explain what that box contains?

AL This is the cdnsumption charge

that I had mentioned earlier in my

testimony.
Q. So is this the other component of the
base rate?
A. ~That's correét. There are two
components, and they're in the two boxes.
| And the ccnsumption charge, as
it says there, per order consumed from zero

to 2,000 gallons per wmonth, the rate is 5

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-%847
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dollars point 271 per thousand gallons. And
for anything in éxcess of 2,000 gallons per
month, the rate is 5 dollars point 969.

Now, for example, on Bristol,
the consumption charge would say -- for
example, 1if the -~ if the minimum allowance
for Bristol was 2,000 gallons a month, then

the consumption charge would say for water

~cdnsumed in excess of 2,000 gallons, and

that's ~- and that's the difference.

Q. Okay . Now, focusing you back én
Complainant's Exhibit 2, in the middle-of
the page under the title of Billing Detail,
if you move down to the tht below the word

"balance", there's the term "minimum

‘charge". Can you eguate this minimum charge

of ten dollars to your Agqua Exhibit 2 and

explain where that would be found on your

~Agua Exhibit 27 And let's translate the

‘charges from Aqua Exhibit 2 onto

Complainant's Exhibiz 2.
a. Okay. Well, the first line on
Complainant's Exhibit 2 under balance, the

minimum charge of ten dollars can be found

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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on Agua Exhibit 2, customexr charge

five“eighths inch monthly ten dollars.

- That's the same ten dollars.

Q. okay .

A ’And‘then the next line, the 10

dollars and 54 cents, if you g6 to the left

 ®£‘thaﬁ, it says 2,000 gallons at point

005271 per gallon. That's the same rate as

is described under the first line of

~ consumption charges on Agqua Exhibit 2 where

it says 5 dollars point 271 per thousand

gallons.
Q. and that's up to 2,000 gallons?
A, That's right.
Q. So that would be times two, 5 péiﬁt:

271 times 27

y- N Right; And‘ﬁhe next amount,
23 dollars and 28 cents, if you go to the
left of that it says, the next 3,900 gallons
at point 005969'per gallon."Thatfs‘the same
thing as the next line under consumption
charges residential, where the tariff says
for water consumed in excess of 2,000

gallons per month the rate is 5 pgiﬁt 969

FRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215},731—3347
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Q.

BY MS.

Q.

Okay.
-~ MS. ORTH: Ydur Honor, were
you clear about that?

JUDGE RAINEY: For water
consumed in excess of ten thousand,
okay, and that ié actually —? okay, I
see that now. It says for water
congsumed in excess of 2,000 gallons
per month, and it has then the 5
dollars point'9691 And that's what
you were referring to with regard to’
Complainant ZExhibit Number 2, It's
under where it says 2,0oo’gallons,
that first amount, which was the 5
dollars point 271, and then uﬁder |
that is the 5 point 969. I d%’see
that. Geo right ahead‘

ORTH :

Mr. Griffin, then, I'd like tO move

onn, if T may, to Exhibit Number 4. Can you

identify that document, please.

A Yes, Exhibit 4 is also part of

the company's tariff that was filed on

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215) 731-9847
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August Sth, 2004. It's anotherx porticn of
the company's rules and regulations.
Q. - And what portion is this?

| AL This is the distribution
system improvement charge that's called DeIC

charge on Complainant's Exhibit 2.

0. - And what is the DSIC charge?
A. Well, this is a charge that is
not base rate at all. This 1is a'sﬁrcharge,

and surcharges resct to zero any cime that a
Commission allows base rate increasest,
o. So let's take that one step at a
time. | |

You said that DSIC is a
surcharge, and it's not included in the base

rate. Is it your testimony, then, that DSIC

~is not included in the customer charge and

is not included in the consumption charge?

A That's correct. »
Q. So this would be a third component of
- the bill? .

A ' Yes. Yes, this is the third

componient, and I guess what I was trying to

say is that this component is not a base

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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charge at all, and -- and all surcharges
resett to zero any time base charges increase
or decrease.

Q. So can you explain, when vyou say

resett to zero, you previously testified that

the rates at issue became effective on
August 5th, 2004. At what point did the
DSIC reset to zero?

A The DSIC reset to zero on
August 5th. 2004.
Q. So the first bill that would have
gone out to the first custOmer on August
Sth, 2004, would there have been a DSIC

charge ligted on that bill?

A. No .
Q. Okay. Can you continue, pleaSe1
A . Yes, I'd like to explain the

DSIC, but the mechaniswm is very important.

And what I really want to explain about the

‘mechanism is the DSIC that customers paid

for before base rate increases, that DSIC'~»
like, for example, on August 5th, 2004, then
is turned into base rates. And so this is a

process'between base rate cases where the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(21%) 731-9847
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company can recoup its investment and
infrastructure improvements and main
services, hydrants and meters. 2and once --
the next base rate incréase, that company

investment, then, is included in base

rates. So it's no longer needed to be

included in the surcharge, and that's why
the surcharge resets to zero. And so
understanding the process helps understand
that the DSIC never is intended to be the
same thing as a minimum charge.

Q. So it's not duplicative of the

minimum or the customer charge?

A. That's right. The minimum or
customer charge is set in base rates by the
Commission. The company files DSIC filings
quarterly with the Commission, and that is
over and above beyond base rates.

Q. Now, you were going’tokeXplain thé
components of DSIC. o

A Well, the components of DSIC
have to be infrastructure replacements and
improvements. Any new eguipment that the

company incurs is not part of the DSIC, noxr

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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is any cowpany capital investment outside of

the four customer areas of méin
replacements, service replaceménts, metexr
replacements, and hydrant replacyements.
Those are the only type of capital
replacements that the Commission will allow
the company to recover in a surcharge,
recover its costs. And that's a definition
of DSIC.

But while we're on this page;

I think =-- there's a lot of information on

,this page. And some of it doesn’'t pertain

exactly to this case, but there's a lot of
information. For example, it talks about
when to file the gquarterly DSIC filings and

when those filings become effective. It

defines certain terms, like depreciation and

pre tax, pre terrmn.

But I would like to talk a
minute about the final paragraph on this
N , ‘
Q. And this pagé is what humber, sixr?

A. This is Aqua Exhibit 4. 1t

says on the bottom of the page, 20A. The

PRECIS-ON REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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final paragraph says, DSIC Surcharge

Amount. And it says, the charge will be

expressed as a percentage carried to two

decimal places. And then the next sentence

says,'to calculate the DSIC, one-fourth of

the annual fixed cost associated with the

property cligible for cost recovery under

DSIC will be divided by the company's

projected applicable revenue for sales of

water for the’quarterly'period during which

the charge will be effective. What that
means 1is that in the quarterly Dsic filing
that the company makes to the Commission,
the first thing that we do is we list forx

the Commission all of the eligible properCy,

and then we calculate a return on and a

return of that property on a guarterly
bazis. That's why the -~ the DSIC -- the
calculation has to be divided by four from
an annual perspective,

That gives us an‘amount of DSIC
revenue, what's called DBSIC revenue
reguirement, that the companyvdah recover

over the next three months from customers.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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The DSIC percehtage is developed by dividing

that guarterly DSIC revenue regquirement by

the amount of customer billing that the

company anticipates that it will incur, that
it will send out over the next guarter.

That company billing}ihcludes base rates
only. It includes both components of base

rates, minimum charge and minimum allowance

-~ and customer charge, I mean. Customer

charge or minimum charge and the consumption

charge, those are the tWo componernts of base
rates.

So by dividing the DSIC
revenue requiramént by both components of

the base rate, you get a'percentage;that

then is applicable also to both components

of base rate.

Had we divided the DSIC

-revenue requirement by only the consumption

charge,fthe percentage would be higher.
Q. So the percentage of DSIC would be
higher if wyou didﬁ't\inCluae the minimum o

the customer charge in that calculation?

A That's correct. But if we do

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (225) 731-9847




-

1z

13

14
15
16
17
18
19
20

21

22

23
24

(T (o TR o O ) TR ¥ I - S e . e

73

that, we would not be -- we would not be

- calculating the DSIC according to our

tariff, because our tariff says that we
should be dividing it by the company's
projected applicable revenue for sales to

water for the quarterly period.  That

~includes both the customer charge and the

consumption charge;

0. Okay. Mr. Griffin, I wQuld‘also like
te refer you to the third page of exhibit 4,
labeled page 20C. And I note in theré on
the first paragraph under New Base Rates -~
is this the location in Agua Penﬁsylﬁaniafs
tariff where it indicates that the charge

will be reset?

&, Correct.

o. And to what number will it be reset?
A, Zero.

Q. And with regard to customer notice,

- which is the third paragraph on page 20C,

are customers notified of the DSIC charge?
A . Yes, theykarem In fact, if
you look at Cowmplainant Exhibit 2, there is

a notification in the message center for the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-%847
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DSIC. It mentions the rate, and it mentions
the amount of eligible improvements that the
company‘had indurred’sincé the last base
rate increase. | |
0. And where is the message center
listed‘on Complainant Exhibit 27

AL . It's about two-thirds of the
way‘down on the page. |
Q. - And it looks to me like thexre's
several bullets listed under message

center. Which one pertains to DSIC?

A. The first bullet.
Q. And that's the bullet you were just
referencing?

A. Yes. |
Q. Okay. Mr. Griﬁfin; then I think what

I would like to do at this point is to move

“on to Exhibit Number S5, Aqua Exhibit Numbex

5. |
Can yod identify that
dQCument, please.
A. Yes, this is Mr. and Mrs .

béherty'g account of billing from December

2062 to March 2006.

PRECLISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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Q. Since I'm sure the Doherﬁys aﬁd'
pogsibly the Judge are not familiar witch
this type of dbcument, can you,~beginming in
the top left*hand corner umdsr,Custpmer‘s |
Name, just identify that information and

then explain'what the column headers mean.

A Yes.
Q. okay .

A Well, the customer's name and

the account number, I think we know what

that is. That's the Dohertys' name and
their account number, Agqua Pennsylvania's
account number. The columns -- the first

column is the read date.

Q. And what does that mean?

A . Well, this means that -- eﬁery
-- every bill has a read from date and a
read to date, and this is the amount of time
that thé bill was for, between the from and

the to date, and that information is

included in the first column.

Q. So under the read date, that date of

12/28/2002, is that the date the meter was

Tead?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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A Yes.

0. and then the next column is labeled

number of dayé?

A. And that's simply just
counting the days between'the‘read from date
and the read to date. It's just the -- the
duration of the bill is what that is.

0. Aand the next column?

A. - The meter rééd is the

registra&ion on the‘meter itself .

0. and the read type?

AL Read type A is actual, so that

means that the company read the meter.

Q. and they received an actual readihg

from the metexr?

b, Yes.

Q. Aand the next column is entitled, I

believe; Consumption.

A. Yes, the consumption'is'the
differende'betwéen the meter registratibn
and the Ltwo -- in other words, the read date
compared to the registracion and the last
read date. So the differencé between.chose

two registrations is the consumption.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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Q. And then thé average daily usagé?‘
A - Okay, that's simply leldlng

the consumption by the number of days.

Q. And then Lhe next one is entitled

Customerycharge?

A. Right, that's the customer

charge that we talked about in our exhibit,

exhibit 2.
Q. Agua Exhibit 27

AL Yes. We talked about a
customer charge of_tehydollars per month .
Q. I note that undexr customer charge for
the first 1ine; December 28th, 2002, the
customer charge is 26 dollars and 25 cents.
That's not ten dollars. What does that
egquate to?

A That eguates to a guarterly

customer charge at the time of that

billing. I had mentioned whenkwé look at
Agqua Exhibit 2, that the previous charge to
the ten dollars was & dollars and 75 cents, -
and the -+ the 26 doliars and 25 cents is
three times that. |

Q. Okay. Then the next column is

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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entitled Water Charge?

A.  Right. To obtain the water
charge, you would take the consumption, and
you would go down the -- the rate box and
figure out on a per thousand gallon basis
what the consumption should be charged éut
Q. ‘ And, again, that would be the iétes
thaﬁlwere in effect as of December 28th,
20027

A. Yes. That's true. |
Q. Aand then your next column is labeled
DSIC Charge? "

AL That's the distribution system
imprévemenc charge that starts out at zero
at the base rate filing and then starts to
increase until the next base rate filing,
when it goes back to zerb‘again‘v |
Q. And then your next column is entitled
Surcharge. What is that?

’A. That's the state tax
adjustment surcharge, what we call by
acronym SULTAS, S—T~A:S, and that Simply

allows the company to either charge

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(21b) 731-9847
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customers or credit customers with any
difference in state tax rates between now
and the previous base rate case.

So, for example, if one of the

79

state taxes changed theilr rates, say capital

stock tax, for example, if the rate was
approved by the Pennsylvania legislature for
a change in the tax rate, then the company
would either credit the customer or chérge
the customer in that surcharge column.

Q. Okay. And the next column is

entitcled Due Date?

A. Right .
Q. What is that?
A That's the number of days

after the bill is sent. That's the date

that the bill was due.

Q. and the next is entitled late
penalty?
A. Right. Feollowing a few grace

days past the due date, i1f customers pay a
bill late, they'll be charged a Late
Penalty. ‘

Q. - And the néxt is entitled Total Bill.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (218) 731-9847
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What does the total bill enéompass? ‘

A You wouid have to add the
customer charge, the water charge,,the DSIC
charge, the surcharge, and the late penalty

te obtain the total bill.

Q. And next column is entitled Payment?
A . Yes,; that's the -~ when
payment is received. You can see it looks

like there's a lag of one bill. For
example, the December 28th billing of 97
dollars and 54 cents shows up on the next

line under payments.

Q. On the next entry date of March 28th,k
20037

A Yes, correct.
Q. The next column is entitled
Adjustments?

B, This would be any adjustment,

for example, if the customer requested a
bench test, a meter bench test, and if we -~
if the registration were found to be
accurate, there would be a chargé for that,
and that would show up under adjustments.

Q.  And the next is entitled Date of

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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Payiment dr Adjustment?

A, Right, that's -- that's
self-evident. | ,
Q. And the last is entitled Balance?

A. The balance due is the

difference between the total billing and the

payments .

Q. Now, the reason that this Exhibit was
placed before you was to show the breakdown
of the wvarious charges. TL is your

testimony that we do charge the Dohertys the

customer charge and the DSIC charge; is that

correct?
A Yes.
0. Mr. Griffin, what would you like the

-~ what would Agua Pennsylvania Llike the

Commission to do with respect to the

Dohertys' Complaint?

A Well, I think the Ccurt should

dismiss the Complaint, because I believe

‘that Agua Pennsylvania has billed Mr. and

Mrs. Doherty consistent with the Commission
approved tariff, and I don't believe that

they have met their burden of proof to

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-5847
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establish that the rates are unreasonable.

MS. ORTH: Your Honor, at this
point, that would conclude my direét
of Mr. Griffin.

JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you.  Mr.
Doherty, do you have gquestions for
Mr. Griffin?

MR. DOHERTY: Yes, thé ftirst
thing 1'4d 1ike‘to say, 1 appreciate
Mr. -- |

JUDGE RAINEY:‘ Mr . Doherty,
again, you have to keep your voice
up . |

MR. DOHERTY: I appregiate his
testimony, and I'd like to inform him
that I'm also a graduate of Villanova
University. I have 41 years of
accounting expetience. I'm a
certified public accountant in the
State ot Pennsylvania, and I, too,
have worked in rate making over my
career, and I have reviewed rate
filings and so forth and so on. 1

appreciate his tesgtimony.

PRECISICN REPORTING, INC. (213) 731-9847
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CROSS~EXAMINATIONF

ke gk ok ’
BY MR. DOHERTY:
Q. The one thing that I'd like to point
outt on my original Complaint is the
understanding I'm getting when you look at

my Exhibit 2, the bill, the minimum charge

really represents a cost of customer service

and billing. Thatfs what Mr. Griffin

implied to me. So when we're looking at

this one bill, the total is 46 dollaxs and 1

cent. The ten dollar service charge for
customer service represents 22 percent of
the bill. So the water we're drinking and
consuming here, we're paying 22 percent for
you to send us a bill and answer the
télephcne¢ Is that correct? 
JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Griffin?
THE WITNESS: Mxr. Doherty, as
I had mentioned, that's part of it.
There's other parts, too. For
example, there's the company

investment in customer meters and

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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cellection activity, as well as the

unrecovered public fire protection

cost, which is significant. It's

about 15 percent of the total.

BY MR. DOHERTY:

Q. = So we're paying 22 percent, the water

is only worth the difference?

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Griffin,

let me ask you this. You stated

the customer charge is based on a

cost of service study.
THE WITNESS: Yes, Your

Honor.

that

JUDGE RAINEY: And what was

the name, again, that you -- you
that was based on a base extra
capacity method?

k THE WITHESS: Yes, that?s
correct. |

JUDGE RATNEY: Go right

ahead,kMr* Doherty. Dd you have
additional guestions?

MR. DOHERTY: Not really.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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was kind of an exercise in talking

“here on the phone now for an hour and

a half going through stuff that we're
all familiar with.

And my basié~thing I want to
say is I never said the minimum
charge was an incorrect charge as the
company says in their response on
page 1A. ~On.page_2 of my letter I'm
asking the PUC to review the fairness
of the charge. The arbitrary charge
has no basis being paid by thousands
of Agua Peﬁmsylvanié‘s customers, not
Just us. - The company's only defense
is Ehat the charge was approved by
the PUC. They have not made a case
that there was any basis for a

minimum charge in any of their

testimony.

JUDGE RAINEY: Or customer
charge?
THE WITNESS: Correct.

MR . DOHERTY: Minimum

charge/cu3tomer charge.

FRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 73.~9847
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JUDGE RAINEY: It's my
understanding -- I'm sorry; M.
Doherty, it's my understanding we're
-~ we're actually talking about a
customer charge in your case or in
the case of the'main aivision. And
you still have problems with that
customexr charge?

MR . DOHERTY% I do.

JUDGE RAINEY: Aand that is
because you do -- you beiieve that
that rate is excessive, you do not
believe that for rthose items which
Mr. Griffin stated which is covered
by the customex charge and chat's
being returned oun and off the meter,
and customer billing, and also
customexr - collections and billingy
and meter reéding and those
particular things, vou don't say ~-
vyou don't believe that that adds up
to a ten dollar per month or pexr
customer cost?

MR. DOHERTY : That's correct.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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I mean, basically we just learned
today from his:testimony that the
minimum charge is for the items,
customexr service, basicaliy.

My wife would like to’Say
something.

JUDGE RAINEY: Is this in the
way of questions for Mr. Griffin, or
is this a statement that you want to
make, Ms. Doherty?

MR. DOHERTY : She said she
wants to forget about it.

MRS . DOHERTY: Just forget
about it. i'm sorry.k |

JUDGE RAINEY: Miss Orth, do
you have any redirect for Mx.
Griffin? |

MS,‘ORTH: Not based on the
guestion Mr- Doherty asked, no, Youxr
Honor. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Do you want to
move for the admission of youf
Exhibits, Miss Orth?

ME. ORTH: Yes, Your Honor, I

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC, (215) 731-9847
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would like to move for the'admission
of Aqua Exhibits_Number 1 through
Number 5. k_' '

JUDGE RAINEY: Do you have any
objections,ymr. Doherty?k

MR. DOHERTY: No.

| JUDGE RAINEY: Those Exhibits,
then, will be admitted into |
evidence. |

Any closing statements, Miss
Oxth?

MS. ORTH: Yes; Your Honor.

As yoﬁ indicated as we began
the hearing, Mr. Dohetty is
challenging existing'raues, and the
existing rates have already been
a@proved by the Penﬁsyl#ania Public
Utiliﬁy Commiséion via a process that
M . Griffin aiready testified to, - |
wherein there was ample discovery
participation by parties, evidence,
including a coét of service study,
which was challenged, and ultimétely

the rates were approved.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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In this case, the Dohertys
have the burden of proof to somehow
indicate that -- by a prima facie
case that Aqua‘is charging theée
rates in a way that is either in
violation of the Public Utility codes
or in violation of an order of the
Commonwealth -- or an order of the
Commission or in violation of our

tariff. And appreciating that the

DoherCys feel that the charges should

not apply, they are still approved by

‘the Commission, and we have gone

through the exercise in that prior
docket case of proving that the rates
are the rates that are appropriate
and they are effective.

More is reguired from Mr.
Doherty and Mrs. Doherty than just a
suspicion that the -- that the rates
should not be~charged. And they have
failed to provide this. Under the --

under the 66 of the Pennsylvania

- Consolidated Statutes Annotated -

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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Section 1302, Agua's tariff has the

full force of law and is binding on

the Dohertys as customers.

Secondly, with regard to the
testimony that Mr. Griffin has
provided concerning the minimum
charge, the customer charge, DSIC,
all of that informationkis either

provided to the customers upon

reguest or located on documents that

are availableyeither;through the
internet on our website or through
billings or bill stuffers, et
cetera.

Had the Dohértys opted to
chaLLenge;these‘rates within the
prior docket,caée where we had our
rate case, then I think they would

understand that there would be more

of a burden on the company, but we'wve

already gone through that exercise,
and apparently they didn't

participate in that.

So in this case, I don't think

PRECISTON REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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that they have now carried their
burden of proof. ’

In light of that, I would
reguest that their Complaint be
dismigsed with;prejudiée and that
Agua be permitted to continue
complying with their tariff and
charging the customers with these
rates. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you for
that cloéing'statcmcnt.

DokYOu have a closing

statement that you want to make, Mr.

‘Doherty?

MR. DOHERTY: Yes, I'd like to
say this.’ Customers Llike us don't
have the resources tb take on a large
utilitcy like Aqgua. We rely on the
PUC, which was created to make sure
utilities treat their customers
fairly, and that's why we're asking
for your help, Judge‘Raineym

 Peg, do you have amything to

say”?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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’ MRS . DOHERTY: Only that I
think -- I think Mr. Griffin pointed
out that the wording on the bill is
now going to be changed from minimum
charge to casccmer charge; is that
correct?

- MS. ORTH: It has already been
changed effective March 15th.

MRS . DOHERTY: So then we
should see that on our next bill?

MS. ORTH: Yes, you should.

MRS . DOHERTY: Because I think
the wording of minimum charge
confuses the issue, because we're --
as I said much earlier, we were going
by the definition of mihimum charge.

MS. ORTH: Then I hope, Miss
Doherty, that we have addressed that
concern of youré., When you brought
the Complaint to our attention, Mr.
Griffin and I met with the billing
department and did go through that.

MRS . DOHERTY: All right.

Thank you.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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JUDGE RAINEY: 1'd like to

thank the parties and the witness for

appearing by telephone for this

hearing. I will be rendering a

written decision with regard to this

case, and if there's nothing further,

then this hearing is adjourned.
Thank you very nuch.
MS- ORTH: Thank vyvou.
MR . DOHERTY: ‘Thank vyou.
e d
(Witness excused.)

* % &

(Whereupon, the hearing was

concluded at 11:45 &.m.)

I 3

PRECIS’ION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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WITNESS: RORBERT GRIFFIN

DIRECT CROSS
32 83

EXHIBITS

E IR 4

NUMBER DESCRIPTION
Exhibits l~3h/

Acrua 1~5v/ |
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Aqua Pennsylvania
Account Number 00027361 902‘7361 9
Main Division

Bilidate |1st2,000| Next |MinCharge|DSIC Charge| Tolal ‘Min cha/Total} -
1/13/2005] $ 1054 1% 2985185 10.00§ 1131]§ 51.52 19%
2110/2005 10,54 | 2029 10.00 | 1.13 41861 24%
3/1072005] 10,54 | 20,89 10.00| 115 4258} 23%
 4/13/2005]  10.54 2025]  10.00f 172 5151 19%
5/13/2005]  10.54 19.10 10.00 1371 41.01] - 24%
6/10/2005| 1054 | 19.40|  10.00 137] 4101 = 24%
713/2005] 10,54 26.86 10,00 1871 4927 20%
8/3172005) 1054 | 1910 10.00 | 1,57 41,21 24%
| 9/12/2005]  10.54 28.65 10.00 | 1,94 51.13 20%
“10/1172005] 1054 | 17.31 10.00  189] 3974 25%
- 11/10/2005{  10.54 2029 1000 - 204 42.87 23%
"~ 12/12/2005] 10.54 2328 10.00f = 219| 4601 22%|
Year to date | § 126.48 1 $ 27397 | $ 120.00 ] § 19,37 | § 539.82 22%
- {bisC Charge on $120 at 5% is $12.97.
“1$139.37/ $520.82 = 25.8%. |

e
Lt s b
-
o 3 L%
(o g %%
W= 5

DOCUMENT
FOLDER

waterbills, 12/49/2005




000273519 0273619

3 DOHERTY

0214 LEE CIR
A . U A e BRYN MAWR, PA 19010-3726 MAIN DIVISION
& Pennsylvania.
Aqua Pennsylvania, Inc. Tel; 877.987.2782 Questions about your water service?... Contact us before the due date.
762 W, Lantaster Avenue fax: 610.645.1160 . BdiOate ~ ; Total Amount Due Due Date
Bryn Mawr, P4 19010-3489 2 Mail: custserv@aquaamerica.com December 12, 2005 $ 46.01 January 03, 2006
Me‘ter Data o Meter Suze Billing Petiod - Days Read Type Mete: Readiags Usage Units
| " 51654276 /8 1200805 31 Aclal 721500 T Tsg0 Gallons
et i NP o Auorms - Actual 721600 -
Average Daly Usage = 190 Gallons TotalDays: 34 Tolal Usage: 5,800 Gallons
Billing Detail , Water Usage Hsstory
Amount Owed from Last Bl o v i e $ 4287 ol e T
Total Payments Received .. 4287 g wrm M
aamﬂﬁem [ryryey 2 o . . O‘OO & : 150: i
Min mum Charge... 1000 ) é TR
72,000 gallons @ $6 005271 par gallon. p 10,54 g B B
k, Next 3,900 gaﬂons@ $0 005959 per gan 2328 ol Bg E B N
1 | Total Waler Charges ... e b ren et 4382 A RERESNKEEHARES
DSIC Charge.. . irbasbon et iense st sesn et 249 Dec Jan Feb Mar Agr May dm Ju Aup Sep Oct Nov Dec
&,\ amount Due 01/03[06 R I et $ 46.01 Read Types: M Actuat [0 Estimated [ Custemer

Message Center
= Efiective Ociober 1, 2005 the allowable DSIC charge 15 5.00 %. This reflects $93.5 million in system improvements made by the company since July
2004, Thess improvemants include the replacement of aging water p:pes and other infrastrusture as well as improvements o the quality of the waler

that we serva.
& Please hote that effective Ocibber {, 2005, our loll-free customer service number changed to 877, WTR AQUA or 877 987.2782.
= Tg pay by phors, simply call our tol} free number at (800) 285-8325, -
= Kow security standards have made it cecessary for Aqua PA to discontinue walk-in service to custorers at our Bryn Mawr office; Please call

1-877-987-2782, & represen!atxve will address your concemns and schedule an appointment if necessary.

IMPORTANT NOTICE: SEE REVERSE SIDE FOR OTHER INFORMATION

e SEE i ek

o

*-?L ;.-g:.f. _,,'5"’""“’&» G M B ey i3 L e "m‘ggif‘g’ﬁ;ﬁ&w‘ TR
S Donmke Water Bm
A U A . 0214 LEE CIR
Pennsylvania : BRYN MAWR, PA 19010-3726 Actount Number
4 ‘ 000273619 0273619

762 W, Lancaster Avenug
Bryn Mawr, PA 19010-3489

Address Service Requested D O C U ME N T g} :a:gizsnioée ;;;Za;ew 03‘ 2066

yli[!!lﬂi DEERRU L AR FOLD ER Amount Enclosed
" Baqe24td Cyps 008 1upsta2634 £ - . s Z:} Q " D

o *wx*&AUTDx*S-»DIGIT 19018 € L P & , »
% g(?féhf% Please make check payable to Aqua PA.
HRYN MAWR PA 180103726 ‘ Print your account number on your check,

, ; then mail to address on back.
I,Ul[“t;u 'INHH,"“HIill*llililH{Ll”iﬂi!”!lll‘l"ﬂf . - - »

it

00027361902736190000000046018




\3}-1 E,Lf‘t.' (N;]‘L‘EQ
Bryn N, PA 14019
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Decembar 20, 2003

Seereiary
Peansvivania Public Ly Commssion

noBus fohy Documsm
To the Membors of the Pennsvhvania Public Uriliniss Compuissir: ; F O L D E R ,

Encloset!is i omnal Complaint Forr wonceming Agua Punnsyl anfa ine. cur waler supphier,
\tL e 1o the complain 1s d ~sebwdnle of cur water bil 17 for the year 2005 and a copy of wur most
zeent bill

The complaint is summarized as follows:

L Al customers of Aqua pay a monthiv ~Mineeum Chargs " no mat: how much watar
they use.

2. An addidesal FPAI0 chavge v 3eos caleulited oo the Xininmum Chag o™

i As vt ean sex fom the schodale o our billinas, dhe Minimuny Chavge for the vear
was $120. ur Z2% of our total bill. and \\,hc,n\oa ackel the 3% 581C Lhzkrge the toial
elfvet of the Mindmnm Charge §s $139.37 or 25.8% of sur total bill,

4. The Company’s Annual Repant for 2004 indicated they serve 833,312 customers and

379 of their yevenues are froim the Compmonweatih of Pennsvivamia - .4 guica
caleulation indicates an approximate 475,000 Pegeaavaeds smmavie s e saving
questionable “Mininam Charge.” ‘

Our understanding of e LaLiv sz poacess o L the Uil bs mmnea traoresovery of their
coste phie a reasonabls profit The acespred definfion of a ~Minimum Chaige”  would be
CetpeTEdnull 10 i Coitjaass ike e customer did not use any or very littls water duting the billing
period. For example s company would charge a minimum amount to a customer whe has a vacant
property or is away from home for an extended petdod of time. The complaint raises the feliowing
questions:

1. If the rates on the hall are based op costs phis profit, why is there an additional
“Mindroum Charge?” ~

The DEIC chargs &5 calialatad on wakr wed but » Ty iz it also seessed on e
Minunum © }mtr"’

b2
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Lo the Members of the Pennsylvania Public Utilities Corunission -~ Page

The Corpany recently requested a rate increase of $3.44 or 14.4%, per month for resicential
customers. This increase is sianificantty out of iing with the average rate of inflation which is in the
aven of 470, The proposed  increuse of 14,4946 s uprcasonable @ today’s cconomy where mmx
workers are forced to nake do with wage increases in the area of 204,

Our request to vou is to review the above facts and dcrmmn: the fairness of chared ng a

M infinum Charee” 1o all custome2ie no matter how rauch water they w e, One would hove & difficult

ture focating an unreguliated company that charges 1 “Minimum (jimz'ge" in addizon to thew basie
Sl

s a shareholder of Agua America. Ine., L am frcubled wath the concept of assessing ol)
custormers with i Minimum Charee™ oo top of rates thai aee basedd on the cost of the Company’s
imvestment plus 1 reasonable profit. The Company s market value hos increased more than 11%
Guting the calendar year 2005, Both of us have called Aqua Pennsyvivania and their reps esentatives
advised us to contact vou, '

We appreciate the tine vou have faken to revien our complat, I ou ncul any additionad
mfmwmlmn pleage contact us :

Sinceraiv,
\ - ‘ SN .
( /(, 73} 5 Ltl{u. {t:j /Vf ..-«"Af P é Aé”.?' /f'm:..-'-y‘
Iobn 13 Doherty Al xm'gm'::( M. Doheriy

e
B Aol Sond 10 S
B A

copy: The Honogable Greg V 1.‘11,
State Representative - 166™ Distiiet

DOCUMENT
FOLDER
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NOTICE OF PROPOSED RATE CHANGES
Tos Onr Mam Division Customers:

@T} NovemBer 14, 2003 Pennsylvania Suburban Water Company {"PSW™ ot “Comipany”) 15 filing a request with the
Pénngyivangd Public Linlity Commission-{*PUC”) 1o increase your water rates us of Jopuary 14, 2004 A full-

Gaves hgatsz‘ this request could delay the change voal August 14, 2004 This nouce descrbes our request, the PUC’s

;z‘gje :snd Wl attons you can take. .

. .s*

(E!aj E gg’h{ IEST

Wis qumstmg an overall rate intrease of $25.3 million ver yeat. Tkus rate increase is the result of the Company's

mcstmmnﬁ $192 smullion w wmprove water qushity, service, and ralizbility for mere than 383,000 customers throughout
nnsylvaiwlsince the lass rate request. This amounts o an average capital investment of $500 per ustomer—mere than

u:shax most (Gidential customers pay for & full year’s worth of water. Our capital improvements i the Main Division

intlude up@zjdes to treutenem plants, wells and booster stations, the replacement and rehabilitation of aging pipes,

vilves, sevice hines and other puans of our 4,000-mile distribution system PSW's capital program is consistent with the
type of capitel mproveraent the federal government says 18 sequired of the countty’s aging drnking water systems.
Aceord.ag to the Environmental Protection Agency. over the niext 20 years, the nation’'s water sysiems need about $150
tillion in repairs to pipes, tanks, valves and teaiment plants.

Helow are sume gxamples ol the nhanges for a vypica) costorner’s il To find out how the 1eguest may chmgc your
witter ball, or 1o address any aiier gaestions you may have, cuitact PSW ar 1-8004711-4779

Lasturmier Typg . Cuprent Manthly Bal - Propgsed Mopihly By

‘Recidentia: 334.09 $3702
Commersial $24.68 , $27.32
Industrial : $59.54 $65.65

You ean find tie rates we ashed for in Supplement Mo, 36w Water - PA PUC No. 1§, filed with the PUC or on our Web

Sie ut wwie suburbanwater com - You may review the matenal we filed with the PUC af our office i Bryn Mawr,

Peansylvama - You can also ask 45 1o send you 8 copyof ur Statement of Reasons. which 158 plain language Summnry
ol why we need 10 saise our rnu:s

PUCROLE

The stae agency that approves rates for public utifings 15 the PUC. The PUC will review and mvestigate the requested
rate increase” The Company must prove thal the requesied rates are reascnable. After examining ihe evidence, the PUC
sy grant atl, some, o nese of the request or may reduce exisung rates. As a result, the final effect on vour bill may be.
d:{1erent than the Company’s request.

YOU CAN TAKE
You niay challenge the Cornpany’s request by,

L Sending i letter o the PUC . You can tell the PUC why you abject o the requested rate ancrease in your letter  You
citn alsg te.d the PUC about any utlier toncerns you have aboot the Company. This informanon can be helpful when it
irvestigates the rate reyuest. Send your letter (o the Pennsylvama Public Unlity Commssion, Post Office Box, 3265,
Harnsburg, PA 171053265 '

2 - Adending or presenung testimony at PUC Public Input Heanngs: You can attend or be o witness at a PUC puklie
hearag The PUC Rolds public anput heanings o 1t opens an investgaton of the Company’s rate increase request and 1f
there 18 encuph interestm the case At these hearings you may présent vour views in person @ the PUC jucge and 1o
company representanves: Testisnony under oith becores part of the rate case record. The PUC bolds these hesrmgs ain
the service areq of the Company. ~

Far more wformation, <all the PUC at 1.800.782-1110

3 Becoming ¢ party by filing a formal comptamt. 1 you want 1o be 2 party to the case, you must file 2 formal
complaint. You then have an opporiunity to ke part ity all beanngs whout the mte ipcrease request. Yo can recetve
copies of olf matenals disinbuted by the other parties. Formal complaints should be £led with the PUC belore Janvary
14, 2004, 1 o one files o format complaint, the Comnussion may grant all, some or aoné of the request witheut
holding & hearing before a PUC rudpe. You ean request a formal complaint form by wntng to the Pennsylvana Pablic
Luhty Cornmustion, Post Olfice Hox, 3254, Harnsburg, PA 171053265, of by gomg 10 15 Web site:

wWww.pue paphline com.

DOCUMENT
i  FOLDER
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G Suimlmu“o, 44
' : To

Water-PA PG No 1
Agna Penngylvae, nc Third Revised Page No. 4
Mz Division ) Caneeling Firstand Second Revised Pape No 4

SCHEDULE OF RATES

peter Service

h
. Customer Charpe
" Sizeof , ' ,
Meter b Quartetly Hi-Moathly Monthly
518 mch ) 30.00 20.00 ; 1009
Yi Inch 4740 | 3160 1530
Tnch | 8070 3380 2630
1-1/2 Ineh : 164.7¢ 109.80 54 .94
2Inch | 2340041 156.00 . 1800
IIncn | 471001 31400 157.00
4 Inch 16500 | L seoo 25500
Glnchi | _L1,57800 ] 1,052.00 576 00
8 Incli 176000 | 1.§40.00 97000
T iGinch 408000 [ 292000 136000
Consugiption Chiarges - Residential o N )
Water cansumed will be charged for at the tollowing wules: |
 Fer water cansumed apto 2,000 gatlons per month 15271 __per housand gallons
For m;ﬂcrcdnsumcd i exc ess of 2,000 galtons per month ) $5.969 ” pcf glxbusand‘ gaﬂonﬁ
Qrmmﬁﬁggn Charges - Commercial & Public _ V e I ]
Water consumed will becharged for at the followwg eates: | -
For water eodgsumed up w0 10,000 gallons permonth $5.714 | - perthousand gallons
For water consammed 1t excess of 10,000 galons per month, $5.079 per thousand gallons B
L up {0 33,304 gallons permonth : ‘
| For witer Consumed in excess of 33,300 gatlons pet month, $4.235 per thousand gallons
1 up e 333, 300 pallans per montl T e
For yater consumed i excess of 333 J00 pallons permonth | $3882 | per tovsand gallons |
{1 Indicaiey In:n:rtxs: ~
(o} ndicates Change

Issued Augusis, 2004 : 4- Effective: August £, 2004

cao‘eésvsz D OC UMEN T
Bt FOLD ER

Aqua Exhibit 2




Supplement Nu. 44
ter

- : Wager-PA, LUC No. 1
Agua Pennsybvaria, Ioc Thrd Revised Page No 33
- Cancehng Fust and Second Reviged Page No 33

Mingmum Charge/Castomer Charge: <)

33 In Divisions with a munimum charge and & water allowarce, customers will subject wa faed
muninum charge in sceordance with the rates thereof, for which certug quanhities of water wall be allowed, -

without additional charge  Such minimium charges shall be non-telundable for non-use of water, akd noi-
- cumulative against subzequent consueption it the vase of hactional bills covermyg Jess than g bilhng
penod, mimmuin charges and allowances shall be prorated. ; ,

. In Divisions with « customer cliatge and no water allowance, customers will be sebjeet 10 a
fixed customer charge in accordance with the mtes thereof, for wiuch no quamity of water will be allowed
without additional charge. The customer charge wikl be non-refundable and payable whether or not (he
tustumer uses ay waler. iy the case of {racticnal ills covenng less than a budling period, the custome:
charge shall be prorated.

Compuny Notified Meter Not Working, : «©)

34. The Customer shall immediately notfy the Cumpany ol damage 1o or the non-worlung of the
neler, ak soot 25 3t cumes (o hig/her knowledge

~ Registraton Conclusive: ' (C)
35 The guantty recorded by the meter shull be conclusive on otk the Customer gad the
Compuny, except when the tneter has been found to be registening inaccurately or has ceased o regisier. In

such case, the quantty tay be delermined by the average registration of the meter when in order.

Bisputed Account: «}

36, In case uf u ¢isputed accrunt mvolving the accuracy of wnieter, such merer will be tested

Lpont the fequest of the Customer in confunmity with the regulations of the Commission In the event that
the test of the meter shows un ercor 1n segistration in excess of the permissible range, an appropriate
edjustment v the bill wilt be made in accordance with the Commission's regulations  Bills will not be
adjusted if the meter tests within the permissible tolerance himit,

Requsst Test:

Request Tegt: . _ , {€)

37. Upon s written request of 1 Customice, or tha of the Customer's aithiorized representative, the
Company shall test the accuracy of the meter in service 3t the wvalved: premuses. When a Custoiser
_desues, either personally or through a represeatative, (0 witness the testing of a meter, the meter may be
required by the Customer 10 be sealed before removal, in the presence of the withess, which seal shall not
be broken untid the test'is made. If the meter so tested is found 10 be accurate within the limits specified
above, a fee determunted from the schedule provided in the Comnussion's regulations shull be pawd o the
Cumpany by the Customer reguesting such test, but if not so found then the cost thereof shall be bome by
the Compuny.  When making such requests, the Customer shail agree {o the basis of payment herein
“specilied. A repust of such test shall be iade to the Custorner and 2 completé record of such test shall be
kept as specified in the Comnussion’s regulations The results of such tests shall be conclusive upon the
Company and Customer unless a wntten objection thetelo is recewved by the Company or Customer, as
appropriate, within thirty days of notice of the test results, 1f the meter tested 1s found to be accurate, the
Company has the absolute right to re-install that same meter at the Customer's propery.

Issued  August 5, 2004 . <33, Effective - August 5, 2004

C-20065732
Marzh 28, 2006
Philadelphia
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‘ Supplement Na 44

‘ 10

Water-PA. FUC Ne

Aqua Pennsylvania, Inc. Second Rewssed Puge No. 20A
, AR , ' Canceling First Revised Page Ne 204

DISTRIBUTION SYSTEM IMPROVEMENT CHARGE
mnisx‘cleanmg and relitting (sccount 322 projects; and

unreimbursed funds related 1o copital pmjccls 1o yelocate Company facditres due fo

highway telocations . (acgount 322) ‘

Elfective Date - The DSIC will become effectve for bills issued on and ufter January 1,
1997 : ‘

I Computation of the DSIC ,

Caleulation: The injtiaj charge, effective January 1, 1997, will be caleulated to
recover the fixed costs of eligitle plant additiens that have net previously been reflected n the Company's
rate base and will have been placed in service between September 1, 1996 and Navember 30, 1996,
Thereafter, she DSIC will be updated on a quanterly bans to rellect eligible plunt additons pliced in service
durmg the three month penods ending one month prior to the effectve date of each DSIC update. Thus,
changes o the DSIC rate willoseur as follows:

Effectve Date Date To Which DSIC Ehgible
Of{Change Plant Additions Reflected
Apnl 1 Februury 28729
July ) May 31
Qetober | " August 31
Jatary November 10

The Dixed costs of eligible distbution system improvement projects will consist of
dopreciation and pre-tax return, caleuluted as follows.

Depreciation:  The deprectation expense will be caleelated by applying to the onginal
cost of DSIC eligible propeny the annual acetual rates emplayed. iy the Company's last base mte case for
the plant secounts vt which each reurement unit of DSIC-ehgible property is recorded.

Pretas relurt. - The pre-tax retum will be calculaced using the state and federal meome
tax rates, the Company’s actual capital stiuciure and actoal eost rates for longsterm deb: and preferred stock
asof the last day of ihe three month preriod ending one month prior w the effective date of the BSIC and
subsequent updates Thie cost of equity will be the equity retum rate approved i the Company's tast fully
littpated base rote procgeding for which a final order was entered 1ot more than two years poor {o the
effective date of the DSIC I more than two years shall have clapsed between the entry of such a final
order and the effective dute of the DSIC, then the equity retur rate used in the calenlation will be the
equity returm eite caleulated by the Commussion stall in the latest Quarterly Report on the Earnings of
Junsdicuonal Unitines released by the Commission aud labeled Distnbution System Improvement Charge
Retagrea iis Value Line Water Company Group analysie

DSIC Suicharge Amouns: The eharge will be expressed as 2 percentage carmed 10 two
decimal places and will be applied (0 the effective portion of the total smount Bilied (o cach castomer woder ,
the Company's otherw:se applicable rates und churges, excluding amounts bitled for public fire protestion
serviee and the State Tax Adpustment Surcharge (STAS; To calewate the DSIC, one-fourth of the annual
fixed costs assotidted with all propeny ehgible for cost recovery under the DSIC will be divided by the
Corpany's progested applicsnle revenae for sales of water for the quarierly perod during which the charge
wi it be effecuve

Tssued: August 5, 2004 20A- | Effective. August S, 2004

C-20065722
March 28, 2006

g5 - DOCUMENT
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' Supplement No 44
o

Water-PA. P11.C No |

Agqua Pennsylvama, Inc. Second Revised Page Na 2B

Cunceling First Revised Page No 298

DISTRIBUTION SYSTEM IMPROVEMENT CHARGE

Fonnula: The formula for caleulawon of the DSIC surcharge is as
follows:
DSICs (DS1x PTRRY + Dep +e
' PQR
Where:

DSI=  the oniginal cost of eligible distnbution system improvement
projects, net of accumulated depreciation

PTRR= the pre-tox retum rate applicabie to elipible distributon system

Hnprovement projects.

Dep=  deprectation expense  related 1o ehgible  distnbuton  system
_improvement projects.

e the amount calculated under the annual réconicikanon feiturs as
desenibed below,

POR= projected guanterly revenue meluding revenue from existing
sustomers plus revenue from any customers which will be
acquired by the beginning of the applicable servics penod.

Cuanerly updates: Supporting data for exch qn:mz':‘rlyy update will be filed with the Commission ard
served upun the Office of Trial Staft, the Office of Consuner Advocate and the Cffice of Soral]
Business Adsocate at Jeast wen {10) days priot 1o the sffective date of the update

. Saf eygunrd.i

Cap The BSIC will be capped a* 5% of the amount billed to costomers under otherwise applicable rates pnd
tharges :

Auduts/Recongiliation: The DSIC will be subject 1o budit at infervals determined by the Commission. K will
alse be subject 1o'an annuat reconeifiation based o a réconciliation persod consisting of the mvelve months
ending Devenibier 31 of cach year. The revenue recaved under the DSIC Tot the recorailiation penod wajl
be compared to the Corvpany's eligible costs for that penod. The difference betweer revenue and cosis wil]
be recouped or refunded, as appropriate, in accordance with Secuon 1307(e), over 8 vre-year period
comumencing on April 1 of each year I DSIC revenues exceed DSIC-cligible vosts, such overcollections
will be refunded with interest Interest an the overcollections will be cacwlated at the residentiat morgage-
lending rate specified by the Secretary of Bankitig 1n accordance with the Loan Interest and Protection Law
[P S see 101, etseq Jand wiil be refunded in the same manner as an ovetcollection

Issued. August 3, 2004 -208. Effsctive: Auagust 5, 2004




‘ Supplernent No. 44
to

Water-PA PUC No'y

Aqua Pernsylvans, Ine. Second Rewvised Page No. 20C
, : Canceling First Revissd Page No, 20C

DISTRIBUTION SYSTEM IMPROVEMENT CHARGE

- New Base Rates: The charge will be reset at zero as of the effective date of new base
rates that prowide fur prospective recovery of the annual costs that bad theretofors beent recovered snder the
DSIC  Thereafter, only the fixed costs of new eligible plant additions, that have net previously been
reflecied m the Company's rate base, would be reflected i the quarterly updates of the DSIC

Egmumg Reporis. The charge will also be reset at zero if in any quarter, data filed itk
the Compussion m the Company's then moss recent Annual or Quarterly Earmings Report {Schedule D-2,
ling 14)show that the Company will eorn a rate of retur that would exceed the allowable rate of retum used
io- calealate s fixed costs under the DSIC as desenbed in the Pre.ax return secnon {or, where two years
have eiapsed sinee an appheable ROE deterrunation in a rate order, the top of the ROF range as specified
m the Comunission’s most tecent Quaterly Report co the Eamings of Jurisdictional Uuhbues, Jabeled
Market Indicated Common Equity Cost Rute in its Value Line Water Company Group analysis).

Customer Notiee: Customers shall be notified of changes in the DSIC by mciuding

spproprate infonnation on the first bill they réceive foliowing any change. An explanatory bl} msen shall
also beaneluded wth the first lilhing,

 lssued: August 5, 2004 -20C- ' . Effective: Angust 5, 2004
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